Draft minutes of meeting of 

Soutwark Cyclists November 8th 2017

Present: Patrick Clifford, Pete Wood, Francis Bernstein, Jeremy Leach, Gareth Evans, Ralph Smyth, Hugh Bolton (treasurer), Elizabeth Eden, Werner Wiethege, Bruce Lynn, Luci Quenya, Andy Cawdell (co-ordinator), Sally Eva (sec),  Alastair Hanton

Minutes of last meeting agreed. Matters arising (from September 2017): 20mph review had been sent to Jeremy. Action: to share with the group. Ride sharing app: Liz to share with Gareth. Air pollution monitors no action taken; Peckham Town Centre, Jeremy to pursue and share with group; Facebook ads, Pete to evaluate usefulness; CS4 consultation published and flyering begun. Liz attended Dulwich Safer Routes to school meeting. They wanted speakers for schools. Action: Andy and Luci volunteered. Election May 2018: Action: Andy to discuss with Fran. 
1a) Camberwell Grove: consultation heavily in favour of re-opening. Argument now had to move on to the roads around the Grove as the only way to tackle air quality and make cycling safer. Agreed: Mary, Liz and Luci would attend Peckham CC on Monday Nov 13th and Ralph, Liz, Pete and Jeremy Leach would attend Camberwell Cc on Tuesday Nov 14th. 

b) Balfour consultation: Southwark Cyclists response completely ignored in the final design. Agreed: Ralph to formally complain. This was a critical fail for the Spine. 

c) Bellenden: the deadline for response was December 4th. Scheme agreed to be very poor. Action: Pete needed content for Civi by November 18th. Any flyer would need links to the website -- website post to be written by Ralph. Luci to co-ordinate. 
2) Civi training: Agreed: Pete to train Mary, Liz and Gareth. 

3) Dunwich Dynamo: argument over 2018 date continuing. Suggested date of July 30th co-incided with Freecycle/Ride 100 weekend. Congestion would make it very difficult to bring coaches to Southwark and unloading on the NE outskirts would be difficult for group volunteers. Andy had proposed date of June 30th. DD was held in June in 2012 to avoid Olympics. Danger of ride splitting and causing extensive disruption which angered villagers in Dunwich and en route. Agreed: Andy to announce June 30th date on DD F/B group and assess reaction. 
4) Bermondsey Street contraflow: discussion put off to December meeting. 

5) Dulwich CC traffic management update: consultants were undertaking "a holistic travel study" and had asked for suggestions. 

6) widening Greendale/Edgar Kail Way: Action: Jeremy to support resident on behalf of SLS
7) Marshallsea Road/Borough Road: this was a missed opportunity to re-configure the lights, put in an ASL and advance release. Action: Bruce to respond. 
8) CGS Playstreets: Jeremy had written the application. Group agreed to support application. 
9) Protection not paint: mandatory cycle lanes were not enforced and meant nothing. Liz wanted them enforced with light segregation. She suggested volunteers should enforced them with their bodies -- CSH7 in Southwark Bridge Road would be a good spot. To be considered in the New Year. 

AOB

Newsletter editor Eleanor Margolies was standing down. This would be her final issue. She appealed for news items and someone to take over. Agreed: to appeal on the group. 
Dog Kennel Hill CPZ had been agreed. Agreed: CSG to be asked for improved consultations emphasising clean air and benefits to all residents not just drivers. 
Consultation on Rotherhithe Bridge: response needed by Jan 8th: Agreed: Mary to respond, supported by Bruce. 
Date of next meeting December 13th 6.30-8.30pm 41 Grosvenor Park, SE5 0NH. Infrastructure committee will meet same place at 6pm. 

